
KINGSVILLE TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR 

MARCH 14rH, 2007 - 7:30 pm - FIRE HALL 

The regular meeting of the Kingsville Township Trustees was called to order by 
Mr. Dennis Huey, Chairman, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Mr. Darrell 
Ensman moved to waive the reading of the minutes of February 28th

, 2007 and 
approve them as presented; motion seconded by Mr. Douglas Reed; all yes. 
Copies of the minutes were available. 

CORRESPONDENCE: 1) AT&T sent notice that long distance commercial 
rates would be increasing. 2) Ashtabula County Prosecutor sent information 
regarding the OHIO Public Records Law which now requires Public Officials to 
have 3 hours of training and to pass a Records Retention Policy. 3) Notice was 
received regarding the ACTA meeting on March 15th

. 4) The Ashtabula County 
Commissioners sent notice of the revision of the Ashtabula County subdivision 
regulations specifically some lot splits. 5) Ashtabula County Department of 
Environmental Services sent the application materials for a Community 
Development Block Grant. 6) Information regarding the Ashtabula County 
General Health District meeting on March 22nd was received. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS OR CONCERNS: None. 

OLD BUSINESS: 1) Mr. Huey moved that we contact the Board of Elections 
regarding changing the location of the elections to the Kingsville First Baptist 
Church; motion was seconded by Mr. Ensman; all yes. 2) Neal said that paving 
projects done by Koski will cost between $100 and $115 per ton of asphalt laid. 
He will have the Ashtabula County Engineer draw up the plans and specifications 
of our paving projects for bid purposes. 3) Neal spoke to North Kingsville Mayor 
McConnell regarding filing a joint Issue One application for reconstruction of 
Green Road. He said the Mayor said he will get back with us regarding their 
intent to join us on this application. Neal will contact the Ashtabula County 
Engineer to calculate the estimates for just our end of Green Road. 4) Neal 
advised that he will order the materials for the cross-over pipe on N. Wright 
Street. 5) Neal also advised that the stainless steel sander has been ordered. 

NEW BUSINESS: 1) Chip reported that new brakes had been installed on Unit 
609 and that they learned that Unit 618 has a bad injector pump and it may cost 
about $3,000 to repair. 2) Josh reported that he had ordered some parts from 
Sutphen. 3) Jim Branch reported that he issued one zoning permit. 4) Mr. 
Reed asked about the guardrail projects that had been discussed previously and 
Neal reported that he had the Ashtabula County Engineer put together the plans 
for the guardrail project on Mill Street and Creamer so that we could get quotes. 

SAFETY CONCERNS: Mr. Reed said that he had been contacted by Jim 
Hernandez regarding a hole around a culvert on Kingsbury Dr. This has been 
turned over to the Ashtabula County Engineer and Neal said that he would put 
barricades up in that area. 

FINANCIAL REPORT: Receipts 
Expenses 
Balance 

$ 154,944.49 
12,022.32 

$ 72,142.40 

Mr. Ensman moved to pay the bills; motion seconded by Mr. Reed; all yes. 

With no further business, Mr. Huey moved to adjourn; motion seconded by Mr. 
Reed; all yes. 

Dennis Huey, Chairman Carole L. Vanek, Fiscal Officer 




